
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY385656/5075574

Date: 28 March 2022

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 2 February 2022, we carried out an inspection and found that the childminder was not 
meeting some of these requirements.  

Following the inspection, we served a welfare requirements notice on 8 February 2022. This 
is a legal notice that requires the childminder to take the actions below within the timescales 
set out. The childminder will be able to give parents further information about this.   

Actions needed by 25 February 2022:  

ensure Ofsted are provided with the necessary information for all household members to 
enable suitability checks to be carried out  

ensure children are usually within sight and hearing and always within sight or hearing  

attend a child protection training course that will enable you to identify, understand and 
respond appropriately to signs of possible abuse and neglect  

gain a secure knowledge and understanding of the procedures to follow to safeguard 
children in the event of an allegation being made against yourself or a member of the 
household  

maintain a daily record of the names of the children being cared and their hours of 
attendance.  

   

We have been unable to monitor compliance as the childminder resigned their registration. 
The childminder is no longer registered with Ofsted.
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